
          SANTA FE MPO TECHNICAL COORDINATING COMMITTEE
             THURSDAY, MARCH 24, 2025, 1:30 PM

      737 AGUA FRIA STREET (MONICA ROYBAL CENTER CONFERENCE ROOM)
 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

1. CALL TO ORDER

A regular meeting of the Santa Fe MPO Technical Coordinating Committee was
called to order by Bryce Gibson, Chair, at 1:30 pm, on Thursday, March 24, 2025, at
737 Agua Fria Street, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

2. ROLL CALL

MEMBERS PRESENT
Jennifer Morrow, City of Santa Fe
Rhonda Lopez, NMDOT
Romella Glorioso Moss, City of Santa Fe
Daniel Alvarado, City of Santa Fe
Ryan Ward, Santa Fe County
Brett Clavio, Santa Fe County
Jacqueline Beam, Santa Fe County
Bryce Gibson, NCRTD, Chair

MEMBERS ABSENT
Lt. Governor Louie Herna, Tesuque Pueblo
(Vacancy) Santa Fe County

OTHERS PRESENT
Eric Aune, MPO
Leah Yngve, MPO
Gabriel Chavez
Marvelous Mychay
Jeanne Wolfenbarger
Siar Brady
Amy Bell
Maren Neldim 
Amanda Nino
Alison Gilette

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION A motion was made by Ms. Morrow, seconded by Mr. Alvarado, to
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approve the agenda as presented.

VOTE The motion passed on a roll call vote as follows:

Ms. Morrow, yes; Ms. Lopez, yes; Ms. Moss, yes; Mr. Alvarado, yes; Mr. Ward,
yes; Mr. Clavio, yes; Ms. Bean, yes; Chair Gibson, yes.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 02/24/25

This item was postponed to the next meeting.

A. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION

PRESENTATION - ARCHITECTURAL/ARTISTIC STANDARDS BRIDGES AND
INFRASTRUCTURE

Ms. Bell and Ms. Neldim gave a PowerPoint presentation including the project
scope, time line, deliverables, how communities can participate and how the project
connects with communities.

There was discussion.

B. PRESENTATION - TRANSPORTATION PROJECT FUND - NMDOT

Ms. Gilette gave a PowerPoint presentation, including the history of the fund, the
process, the call for projects and the deadline of May 31st.

There was discussion.

Ms. Glorioso-Moss left the meeting.

C. UPDATE ON MTP UPDATE - PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT AND TECHNICAL
UPDATES

Ms. Yngve presented the update on the MPO summary of public engagement
they received, story maps and project evaluation public review periods in July.

D. PROJECT UPDATES

Mr. Clavio said the County is in the process of letting a few transportation
projects out.  We got several appropriations from the Legislature last year.  We are
working on the Madrid walk project to create a safe walk path, bike lanes in the Las
Companas area, integrating safety improvements at Camino La Tierra, evaluating
secondary emergency egress in the Santa Fe foothills area, and a road safety project in
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La Cienega.  The Transportation Research Board is going to have a conference in June
in Albuquerque.  He encouages attendance if you have an opportunity.

Ms. Morrow said we are working on removing a traffic signal at Sandoval and
Montezuma.  It is before the City Council now.  We are working on a quote.  We are
trying to find a location for a bike light. 

Ms. Wolfenbarger said we have continued pavement improvement projects
throughout the City.  We are looking for opportunities to widen bicycle facilities, a
possible high visibility crosswalk and traffic calming.  We are also working on the
engineering standards and are focused on transportation and drainage at this time. 

Chair Gibson said we are excited to announce that we are bringing back routes
that were suspended, including the routes for Tesuque, Santa Fe to Espanola, and San
Ildefonso, to connect with other regional routes.  We are nearing a ribbon cutting on our
Taos Operations Facility as well.

Ms. Nino said we are working internally on proposals that have come in for GIF.
We will ask for submittals for PFs.

Mr. Alvarado said we did kick off our General Plan project.  It is now in full swing. 
We are getting together engagement partners.  It will have some transportation
implications down the road.  It is a two year project.

1. MATTERS FROM MPO STAFF

Ms. Yngve said Hannah has moved on to get back to environmental science.
Hopefully we will find a replacement within the year.

2. MATTERS FROM TPB MEMBERS

None.

3. ADJOURN

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned
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